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EGM – meeting to reconstitute Friends, 16/03/2011

Meeting: Ivinghoe Town Hall, 8pm
Present: Sandie Emmerson, Geoff & Hazel Travis, Owen & Alex Wynne, Stephen Swinbank, Josie Hetherington, Diane Williamson, Stella Heley, Louise Emlyn-Jones, Emma Huxley (apologies if there are names missing)
Apologies: Avril Davies, Terry Jennings, Mike Clayton, Les Lang, Gill Arney, Karen Groom, Bob & Carol Cornes, Terry Jennings.
Meeting chair: Geoff Travis
Proceedings

Geoff opened the meeting at 8pm. Those present agreed to reform the Friends of Ivinghoe Library and to form a committee.
1. Formation of committee

After some discussion, the meeting was unable to appoint a chair. Geoff informed the meeting that Terry, Mike and Avril had each said that they would prefer not to take the role. Emma suggested that the time commitment might be a barrier to some. Stephen confirmed that this Town Hall Management Committee position preventing him from doing so. Meeting agreed to go ahead and consider other positions.
Emma agreed to become secretary.

Sandie agreed to become treasurer.
Geoff, Owen and Josie agreed to be on the committee. Stephen (apols – some other names missing) agreed to play a wider supporting role.

2. Response to BCC meeting, 17 Feb

Those present recounted the main themes and messages from the previous BCC meeting. In particular, concern that:

· The council may be reneging on its original implication that all libraries would be treated individually (based on new admission that there was a need to save 12% across the entire library service, but 50% from the 14 identified for community control). Related concern that the county’s ‘offer’ to Ivinghoe as it stands does not appear to matching the 50% figure. Agreement that FOIL should strongly resist a 50% cut.
· There does not appear to be a timescale within which business plans must be submitted – fears that this could result in a ‘first come, first served’ approach in which those who respond first receive the lions share of funding

· Agreement that FOIL should submit a plan as soon as possible, and perhaps a holding letter confirming an expression of interest in the meantime
3. Finances 

Geoff explained that when the FOIL previously wound up, funds of £60 were transferred to the Pitstone Charity, with the proviso that FOIL could approach the charity in future should this be needed.

Stephen shared some saving he had identified and some queries with the figures (Figures previously provided by BCC Library Service at meeting on 17/2). In particular:
· Assistant staffing (instead offering volunteer support)
· Electricity (questions over how the figure has been arrived at)

· Cleaning costs (contracting cleaner direct rather than through an agency)

· ICT (further breakdown required so it is possible to assess where savings might be made)
· Income: Post office and shop rent do not appear on the income line

However, agreement that further details were needed on all costs to be able to make a more details analysis.
4. Plans for library
A discussion followed about possible plans for the library, using as the basis for discussion Mike’s document “The future of Ivinghoe library: a possible initial approach to BCC”. Meeting discussed merits and costs of the two computers provided for public use, with the majority agreeing that they were an important feature but that there may be ways to reduce costs. 
Josie raised that decisions should be taken in a business-like fashion, taking into account cost and value. Others agreed.

Ideas for improving the service, expanding footfall or doing things differently included:
· Further exploring suggestions previously outlined (eg expanding homework club)

· Reminding residents that the library is open for business (especially Castlemead)

· Reminding secondary school pupils that it is possible to order in books for projects etc

· Telling people what they can do in the library (eg researching ancestry using the computers, if applicable)

· Creating stronger links with the village school (both to encourage usage and to compare notes about their book stock to ensure that together the amenities offer the widest range of books)

· Explore possibility of e-books and/or using ‘Kindles’ (electronic book reading devices)  - possible way to expand access to greater range of books despite space constraints
· Scheme to share books among residents alongside the library, or to seek book donations
· Catering for known local special interests (eg linking to the various clubs/hobby groups in the village for sewing/knitting, photography etc)

Emma suggested that she might blog (write an online diary) about the process of the FOIL taking on the library. She asked if there were any concerns or objections. General agreement that this would help to promote transparency on the part of the council, which would be positive.
Action points:
Emma agreed to speak to David Jones at BCC to clarify:
· Timescales/deadline for business plan and whether funds would be ‘first come, first served’
· Whether there the 50% cut was for all affected libraries
· Complete breakdown of ICT costs
Further meeting to be arranged shortly with the aim of advancing a business plan and further interrogating costs once more complete information is available.
(Minutes complied by Emma Huxley. Queries/agenda points for next meeting to: 45 High Street, 01296 661720, thehuxleys@gmail.com)


